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March 2025
News from the Wessex Synod






	A Message for Lent 2025 from the Moderator

	Dear friends,
As we enter this Lenten season, we find ourselves in a world filled with challenges.  The ongoing humanitarian crises in Gaza and Ukraine, the increasingly visible effects of climate change, and the divisive political rhetoric that surrounds us can leave us feeling overwhelmed and powerless.  Yet it is precisely in such times that the meaning of Lent becomes most powerful.  When Jesus was led by the Spirit into the wilderness, he faced not just external temptations but profound questions about his identity and purpose.  His forty days of struggle weren't about proving his willpower - they were about clarifying who he was called to be in a broken world.
Perhaps our greatest temptation today is not chocolate, social media, or other small indulgences we might give up for Lent.  Perhaps our greatest temptation is to turn away from the difficult truths about ourselves and our world, to sleepwalk through life rather than to engage with it fully and courageously.
When we look away from the suffering in Gaza or Ukraine, when we ignore the realities of climate change, when we dismiss those whose politics differ from ours, we're not just avoiding uncomfortable topics, we're avoiding the deeper work God calls us to do: the work of becoming more fully ourselves and more fully present in God's world.
Fortunately, there is good news: the same Spirit that Luke tells us led Jesus into the wilderness remains with us today.  The same Spirit that the writer of Genesis tells us hovered over the waters of creation continues to move through the chaos of our lives and our world, bringing forth new possibilities, new understanding, and new life.
This Lent is a good time to ask ourselves what are we running from today?  What truth are we afraid to face?  Where might the Spirit be leading us to grow?"  As you reflect, remember that we don't face our wilderness alone.  We journey together as Christ's body, supporting one another with compassion and hope; and we journey with the Spirit, who knows that our struggles are not about proving ourselves good or bad, but about discovering who we are truly called to be.
May this Lenten season be for each of us a time of honest reflection and renewed commitment.  May we find the courage to face difficult truths about ourselves and our world.  And may we emerge from these forty days more fully alive, more deeply connected, and more ready to be bearers of God's love and justice in a world that so desperately needs them.
With prayers for a blessed Lent,
Michael Hopkins
Wessex Synod Moderator

	THANK YOU
Annual Church Returns and Safeguarding Annual Returns for 2024

	Thank you to those churches who completed their Annual Church Return and Safeguarding Annual Return. 
We appreciate your time in undertaking this task. 

	Opportunities for Partnership

	Online gathering 3 April 2025, 19:00-20:30
The URC has a long-standing Covenant of Pulpit and Table Fellowship with the Protestant Churches in the Palatinate region of Germany, the ‘Evangelische Kirche der Pfalz’ and around twenty local URCs are twinned with partner German churches from the region. We also have close links with the Waldensian Church in Italy and the United Protestant Church of France, among others.
Celebrating and nurturing unity is especially important now in the changing political landscapes. 
It is hoped that this meeting will:
· Proclaim a narrative of unity and partnership
· Give an opportunity for churches with existing partnerships to share their stories
· Inspire other churches to get involved and develop their own partnerships.
You are very welcome to join this meeting using the link below:
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84222451396?pwd=4m5bFx4bBn1TTJcW60rzQij7zyyPQI.1
Meeting ID: 842 2245 1396
Passcode: 726105
For further information please email ecumenical@urc.org.uk. 

	How good is your church magazine?

	The search is on for Britain's best church magazine. Entries are now invited for the annual competition run by the Association for Church Editors (ACE), which is an independent, not for profit organisation.
"Judging from the number of brochures and leaflets that land on our doormats and the array of magazines in newsagents, other organisations still value printed material" says Sally Churchus, Chair of the national organisation, "so we are keen to encourage church editors everywhere".
For the coming 2025 competition, which closes on Tuesday 8th April, awards will be made for any size of magazine using just black and white printing. (Coloured paper is allowed). The Gold Award winner will receive the John King Trophy, a silver baptismal shell to be held for one year, while Silver and Bronze Award winners will receive an inscribed trophy to keep, together with a Certificate of Excellence for display.
A panel of judges assesses each magazine, giving points for various aspects including clarity of the Christian message, cover design, headlines, overall layout and structure, use of graphics and appeal to intended readership. The prize-giving will take place at our annual meeting in September, which is open to everyone and includes talks about how to improve your magazine. https://churchmag.uk 

	Israel and the occupied Palestinian territory In Focus series

	The General Assembly has recommended that URC members and groups widen/deepen their understanding of some of the fundamental issues as to why the conflict in Israel and the occupied Palestinian territory seems so intractable.
The Interfaith Enabling Group together with Commitment for Life are hosting a series of online events, continuing with:
30 April - EXPLORING APARTHEID & THE OCCUPATION with Charlotte Marshall, Director, Sabeel Kairos UK
18 June - ANTISEMITISM with Nathan Eddy, Co-Director, Council of Christians and Jews
More details available here: 
https://urc.org.uk/your-church/church-local-and-global/commitment-for-life/israel-and-the-occupied-palestinian-territory/ 
For more information and a link to the webinars please contact commitmentforlife@urc.org.uk. 

	Rejoice and Sing Live – Saturday 3rd May 

	A hymn-filled, songful celebration of the URC’s hymn book, Rejoice and Sing, which is celebrating its 35th anniversary. 
Join the URC and Reform magazine at Coventry Central Hall from 12 noon on Saturday 3 May. As well as lots of hymn singing from 2pm, there will be talks, a panel discussion with those involved with the creation of Rejoice and Sing, an exhibition, the URC Bookshop, talks from David Thompson and Stephen Orchard, contributions from Dominic Grant, Anne Sardeson, Steve Tomkins, David Williams, Roo Stewart and many more. A scratch choir is also being created for the event. 
What’s your favourite hymn? 
Reform magazine wants to know what your favourite hymn is and why. Email reform@urc.org.uk with the title of your favourite hymn (and tune if needed), the reason why you like it, along with your name and the name of the church you attend if you’re happy to share it. These will be used to help select the hymns for the event and will be featured in Reform magazine too. 
Tickets are free and are available from www.bit.ly/reform-live. The café at the hall will be open for lunch, which can be pre-ordered. 

	Mission Praise – surplus copies available

	Beacon Hill URC in Hindhead have copies of Mission Praise which they no longer use and would like to find a home for. 
They have available: 
· 1 hardback music edition with 798 songs; 
· 3 hardback word edition with 798 songs; 
· 6 softback word edition with 282 songs; and 
· 32 softback word editions with 282 songs from a different impression.
If your church is interested in any of these copies, please contact Karen Smith on 07742 669341 to discuss what you would like and to arrange collection.

	Food Hygiene Training

	At Millmead Baptist Church, Guildford.
Monday 31 March 2025, 7pm – 10pm: Part one for anyone taking this course for the first time.
Monday 7 April 2025, 7pm – 10pm: Part 2 AND Refresher.
Cost: £20 for the full course / £15 for the Refresher.
Bookings: please use this link:
Food Hygiene Training (31-Mar-2025) · ChurchSuite Events

	








Upcoming Synod events
Bookings for all events and training courses to
Ruth Heine at the Synod Office
Email: bookings@urcwessex.org.uk       Tel: 023 8067 4513

	



Safeguarding

	
Safeguarding Training – Flowchart

	The flowchart gives an overview of the various safeguarding training courses on offer and has a table which shows the mandatory level of safeguarding training for various roles within the URC.  The flowchart is on the Synod website.

	
URC Safeguarding Newsletter – January 2025

	Read the latest newsletter from the Safeguarding Team at Church House.

	

Safeguarding Training – Foundation & Intermediate courses in 2025

	Upcoming Safeguarding training courses in Wessex Synod. 
· In person Foundation & Intermediate course, Saturday 7 June, at Banbury URC The Haven.  10am – 4pm.
· In person Foundation & Intermediate course, Saturday 20 September, at Fareham URC.  10am – 4pm.
· Online Refresher training across 2 sessions.  Tuesdays 6.30pm – 8pm held on 16th September and 23rd September 2025.
To book your place please email: bookings@urcwessex.org.uk   or book via the Synod website, go to Safeguarding page https://www.urcwessex.org.uk/safeguarding/    




	Safeguarding Training – Advanced Safeguarding – new date

	Advanced Safeguarding Training online.
Thursdays 9 & 16 October 2025.  6.30pm – 8.30pm on zoom 
This course is mandated for those in the following roles:
Children and Youth Workers including volunteer leaders, and Adult Workers including volunteer leaders. 
Anyone who has completed the Foundation & Intermediate safeguarding training is also welcome to attend (numbers permitting). Places are limited, priority will be given to those in the mandated roles.

	
National Safeguarding Training courses – DBS 

	Various workshops to help understand DBS products and services.
· DBS Update Service Webinar 28th March 11-12pm – book via the link
	DBA Update Service – Faith Sector 28.3.2025 11-12pm
Further information and bookings via the links.
If you have any further questions, please email Laura Gaskell Laura.Gaskell@dbs.gov.uk

	UK wide Safeguarding Training courses – dates and topics 2025 

	List of dates and topics – June to November 2025.
Training Webinars.  Elders as Trustees.  This is available online for you to access in your own time. 

	Safeguarding – Good Practice 6

	GP6 is now available.  Church House has sent out hard copies to Church Safeguarding Coordinators.  GP6 is available online here.

	Stepwise – Faith Filled Worship 

	An online group will be starting after Easter.  
Thursday evenings, 7pm – 9pm.  First session on 8 May 2025.
Please email bookings@urcwessex.org.uk to register to attend.

	

First Aid training – information on courses

	Local churches have a responsibility to ensure that there is adequate provision of first aid at all their programmes.  
Flowchart to help churches identify the appropriate training.
Booking procedure.




	


Mental Health First Aid training – dates in 2025

	Wessex Synod will cover the cost of the following courses, (2-day course or online equivalent).  
· Become a certified Mental Health First Aider.  
· Become a certified Youth Mental Health First Aider. 
Training dates and further information can be found on the trainer, Peter Larkum’s website .   
Please register via Wessex Synod, not direct, and preferably no later than 10 days before the start of the training course.  
Email: bookings@urcwessex.org.uk to receive the link to register on the course.  

	


Development and Support
Bookings for all events and training courses to
Ruth Heine at the Synod Office
Email: bookings@urcwessex.org.uk       Tel: 023 8067 4513

	From your DSOs

	Development and Support Officers Mary and Ray continue to support churches, elderships and ministers, individually and through their work with the pastoral committees. 
If you or your church feels that the DSOs can be of assistance, please do be in touch with them.
Ray Stanyon – dso-n@urcwessex.org.uk
Mary Thomas – dso-s@urcwessex.org.uk

	

Dates in 2025

	Lay Preachers’ Gathering – Saturday 29 March 2025 at Sarum College.
Church Treasurers’ Networking Zoom – changed to Saturday 14 June 2025.
Elders’ Conference – Saturday 28 June 2025 at Sarum College. 
Church Secretaries’ Networking Zoom – Saturday 20 September 2025.

	

Diary date 2026 – new

	Lay Preachers’ Gathering – Saturday 21 March 2026 at Sarum College.

	


Children’s and Youth Events and Training

	


Talking About … Calendar 2025 

	Dates and session topics for your diary. 




	


Talking About … Toddlers 

	On Thursday 25 March 2025.  7pm – 8pm. 
The National Literacy Trust produce a variety of physical and online resources which can help parents to become more confident with sharing books and developing communication skills, which have been translated into a variety of home languages. They offer support in the planning and development of new projects as well as existing sessions and one-off events for families.
The National Literacy Trust are keen to partner with faith groups who are working with families, and would like to share how they can help support your work in this one hour session on Zoom, on Tuesday 25th March at 7-8pm.
You can use following link to explore resources they offer to support families and young people - Resources for early years, primary and secondary schools. | National Literacy Trust    

Book your place at www.bit.ly/URCTalkingAbout to receive the Zoom link and secure your spot.  We look forward to seeing you there!  

	Children’s Camp, 27 to 30 May 2025 – bookings now open

	For children ages 7 – 11 years.  Further information.

	Youth Camp, 11 to 13 July 2025 – save the date

	For young people in school years 7 – 13 (ages 11 – 17 years old).   At  G B Outdoor Centre. 

	URC Children’s and Youth Bi-monthly Newsletter – January 2025

	From the Children’s and Youth Team at Church House.
Bi-monthly Newsletter – January 2025

	


Family Film Night – new resources added 

	Two new Family Film Night resources have been added to the Synod website:  Onward – We are all on a Quest and The Christmas Chronicles
Free to download and use.  Designed for families to have fun together and explore big questions together, based around a family friendly film.

	




Children and youth Work webinar

	For those working with children and young people.
Understanding behaviour and additional needs webinar.  Available on YouTube here.


[bookmark: _Hlk150160518]

	Job Opportunities

	URC vacancy

	Ministries Support Officer - Ministries Support Officer
Volunteer positions: 
Business Committee Convener
Business Committee member
Assistant Clerk
Commission Secretary – Ministerial Discipline Process
All roles can be viewed here: Jobs - United Reformed Church

	The Congregational Memorial Hall Trust

	The Congregational Memorial Hall Trust is seeking to appoint a Clerk to the Trustees to succeed the current postholder on his retirement.
The role involves overseeing the general administration and financial affairs of the charity. 
Hours: In the region of 35 to 40 hours per month, worked flexibly 
Remuneration:  £17,000 - £19,000 plus pension
The position will be home based with some meetings in Central London and Cambridge.
The Congregational Memorial Hall Trust maintains the Congregational Library and makes grants to fund the work and mission of Congregational and United Reformed Churches.
For further information see the Trust’s website www.conglib.ac.uk
Applications by email to  willie.duncan@conglib.ac.uk
or in writing to 
The Congregational Memorial Hall Trust (1978) Limited, 17 Springfield Park, Alnwick, Northumberland NE66 2NH
Closing date for applications 15th May 2025.
Interviews will be held in London on 5th June 2025 

	







Other News

	URC Church & Community Engagement News

	View the latest issue: Church & Community Engagement News

	
URC Education and Learning bi-monthly newsletter

	View Issue 13: February 2025 of Education and Learning bi-monthly newsletter

	



URC News Update

	View latest News Update here
You can subscribe to News Update via the link on the URC website.

	


Joint Public Issues Team

	View latest JPIT newsletter 

	
Churches Together in England Newsletter

	Latest newsletter available here: https://cte.org.uk/enews/ 

	News from around the Synod

	Abundant Christian Life at High Cross Church Camberley

	[image: A person holding a red sign

AI-generated content may be incorrect.]The Lunar New Year, which fell in late January this year, is an important festival for all overseas Chinese. Abundant Ministry held a celebration not only for overseas Chinese but also for our British brothers and sisters in Christ.
We sang songs in both Chinese and English, played games together, and shared our traditional “red envelopes” with everyone. Why did we share our traditions and happiness with others? Because we believe God brought many overseas Chinese to the UK not to be served, but to serve this country 

and its community. We hope that as overseas Chinese, we can contribute to this land and share our joy with everyone here.
As Jesus said:
“I am come that they might have life, and that they might have it more abundantly.” (John 10:10, KJV)
The goal of Abundant Ministry is to follow Jesus’ example. We hope that everyone can experience life more abundantly, just as God has brought us to this land for a purpose.
If you are an overseas Chinese, no matter where you come from, we welcome you to join us. Come to know His abundant life, experience it, and share it with everyone around you.
We conduct discipleship courses, leadership training, and evangelical activities. 
If you are interested in our ministries, please feel free to contact:
[image: A group of people holding red paper

AI-generated content may be incorrect.]Pastor/Elder Paul Lau at pspaulau@gmail.com, +44 07466 178140, or visit our website at https://alcc.uk/ 
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Does your church have a good news story?

	If your church has something it would like to share with people via the Synod Website page “Stories from our Churches”, please send the article to the Synod Office and we will publish it on that page.
NB If using photographs please ensure you have signed permission from those people featured for it to be published on the Synod Website (not just for your own personal church’s use) and supply this at the same time as submitting the article.
New Stories are added as when they are received, so do keep an eye on the page regularly. 

	Reminders

	Greenbelt 2025

	The online application form to volunteer with the URC team at Greenbelt festival 2025 is now available to complete by visiting the URC Greenbelt webpage here: https://urc.org.uk/greenbelt/volunteer-registration 
The festival takes place on Thursday 21 – Sunday 24 August 2025, at Boughton House, near Kettering. If you would like more information about the festival itself, head over to https://www.greenbelt.org.uk 
Please feel free to share this information with colleagues, friends and family who may be interested in getting involved. You may even be tempted to volunteer yourself? 
The closing date for volunteer applications is 24 April 2025.
If you are interested in joining the Youth venue team at Greenbelt (which is a different team to the URC venue) please contact the Children and Youth work team directly. 
Greenbelt’s theme for this year (and the theme we have adopted) is:
Hope in the making
Hope is a practice. It’s something we make together, in the fields. Hope has been in the making at Greenbelt for more than a half-century, and it’s our theme for this year’s festival. We choose to roll up our sleeves, open our hearts and be reminded that, together, we can be the change we want to see in the world. We’d love you to join us. 
Find out more about Greenbelt’s theme here: Hope in the Making - Greenbelt
Please get in touch if you have any questions.
Samara Andrews – Volunteer Coordinator for URC at Greenbelt
samara.andrews@urc.org.uk 




	




Prayer Calendar

	April Calendar

	6
	· Cheap Street Church, Sherborne
· Twyford (Bucks)

	
13
	· Pear Tree Green, Southampton
· Windsor
· Trinity Church, Lower Earley, Reading

	20
	· Bournemouth: Richmond Hill St Andrew’s
· Wheatley, Oxford

	27
	· Southampton: Avenue St Andrew’s 
· Wonersh

	April Eco Prayer
God of new life
As we celebrate your death and resurrection in Jesus Christ our Lord
Amid the beauties and blessings of springtime in this part of the world
We remember that you bring new life to places which had lost hope
That out of small seeds you bring rich harvests
So we pray for all who farm and grow food
And those who work with them in harmony with creation and with You
Adapting wherever they may to the realities of climate change
Finding new ways to feed families
And bring hope to communities
May we too use our efforts to act with those
Who help the poorest
And bring life where there was none
Through your Spirit
Amen

	
May Calendar

	4
	· Le Weekend
· Wareham

	11
	· Trinity, Abingdon
· Drayton United Church

	18
	· Normandy, Guildford
· Trinity, Charminster

	27
	· Guernsey
· Marsh Gibbon




	May – A Prayer by Christian Aid
Creator God,
You created a world of community,
richness, and love.
But human greed has brought
separation, destruction, and injustice.
So, we pray for the opportunities and
boldness to act together with others, to
break down the barriers of our selfish
desires.
We pray our collective actions will be
driven by wisdom and love, so that we
your church will be agents for justice,
as we seek a world fruitful for all of
creation.
In Jesus’ name,
Amen

	
Items for the next edition to office@urcwessex.org.uk
by 12noon on Monday 14th April 2025
Please submit news items in the form of:
a heading; date and venue details; a brief descriptive sentence and a website link.



2
image1.jpeg
The
United
Reformed
Church
Wessex
Synod




image2.jpeg




image3.jpeg




image4.jpeg




image5.jpeg




